CAFE Staff Council
Meeting Minutes
August 18, 2022 

Meeting called to order by Mary Hammons at 11:00 am
Mary Hammons introduced the guest speaker Chadd McFarland (Wellness Specialist with UK HR). 
After technical issues, attendee Kayla Keeton, agreed to navigate the presentation for the presenter using Zoom screen share. 
Megan Lucy provided a staff senate update. Specifically, she indicated the 13 CAFE staff senate members created a Teams space and will hold Monday meetings just for the CAFÉ staff senate members. She compared staff senate to the federal government senate and staff council (us) to state senate to distinguish the roles or purpose. 
Mary Hammons introduced Circle of Love. She indicated the administrators were removing the Amazon option. Mary opened the floor on discussion about whether to participate this year. Jim Nelson spoke up to indicate it is worthy cause. Miriam Gilles indicated the turn around time is hard, but agreed it is a worthy cause. Mary said she will try to get a list of participants by mid-October and asked if she could go ahead and send information out on the listserv. No objections to this. 
Mary Hammons asked for volunteers for set up, registration, and serving lines at the Round Staff Appreciation Day on October 7th. She will send out a poll to the council. Jim Nelson and Miriam Gilles volunteered for set up. Deloris Foxworth volunteered to help with set up and registration. 
Mary Hammons provided an update by Jackie Owen about the flood damage and current situation in Eastern Kentucky. RCARs lost a lot. Two staff members lost everything. Once Jackie Owen indicates the facility can take assistance in clean-up/set-up the council hopes to send volunteers down to assist. Mary will update when more information is available. 
Mary Hammons asked about hot topics for the newsletter. Jim Nelson suggested providing Health & Wellness links. Megan Lucy suggested the information from Jackie, Senate updates, and the staff award nomination deadline (if the newsletter goes about before the deadline). Miriam Gilles suggested the Circle of Love. Marry suggested including the Staff Appreciation date. 
Mary Hammons thanked those that attended and reminded us about the next meeting on November 17th. Contact her if you have anything for the agenda. Jamie Matthews with FDA building wants to get back on the agenda soon. 
Marilyn Hooks from Princeton provided an update. Many are still working remote waiting for trailers to get set up. Farm is operating. The group has a monthly dinner together to keep the since of community. 
Mary Hammons adjourned the meeting at 11:41 pm.


